
PUBLIC NOTICE: General Amendments to the City of Plymouth’s 2023 
Community Development Block Grant Annual Action Plan 

 
• This notice will inform interested persons of General Amendments to the City of Plymouth’s 

Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Annual Action Plan for Program Year 2023. 
 

• The proposed amendment is to increase The First Time Home Buyer Program allocation of 
2023 CDBG funds from $43,900 to $59,483.16, an increase of $15,583.16. The First Time 
Home Buyer Program expended its entire original 2023 allocation plus prior year carry over 
funds totaling of $105,000. These funds helped 3 applicants, purchase homes in the 
Plymouth community. An additional allocation of $15,583.16 will provide funding for 1 
additional Plymouth resident in the 2023 CDBG Program Year.  
 

• The proposed amendment is to increase the 2023 CDBG Housing Rehabilitation Program 
funding allocation by $35,000.  This will bring the total 2023 Housing Rehabilitation Program 
allocation amount to $136,452.  This increase will provide funding for 1 to 2 additional 
Plymouth residents to complete needed repairs to their homes. 
 

• The Citizen Participation Plan for Consolidated Plan 2020-2024 requires a 15-day public 
comment period for general amendments. The first day of the 15-day public comment 
period is Thursday June 13, 2024, and the public comment period will close on Friday June 
28, 2024.  
 

• Public Comments can be emailed to Steven Schmidt, Housing Manager 
at sschmidt@plymouthmn.gov or can be mailed to the City of Plymouth, Attn: Steven 
Schmidt, 3400 Plymouth Boulevard, Plymouth, MN 55447. All public comments will be 
taken into consideration prior to the approval of the General Amendments. 
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